

NEWSLETTER

JUNE 2021 | ISSUE 200

SUMMER WATER USAGE CHECK-UP

Summer brings an increase temperatures and water use and is a good time for a check-up on your irrigation Mission Resource Conservation systems. District (MCRD) offers a free no-obligation irrigation evaluation for commercial, residential, and agricultural properties with one or more acres of planted and irrigated Irrigation system evaluations are a land. valuable tool for managing water resources and can often lead to savings of 10 percent water or more on your consumption.

MRCD will schedule a site walk-through one of their certified irrigation professionals, who will identify opportunities for water site-specific savings, recommendations. and easy-toan understand report and recommendations for summer landscape preparations and water budgeting management. To learn about programs and services provided, go to MCRD today at: www.missionrcd.org.

SoCal Water Smart San Diego County also offers several residential programs to improve water-use efficiency, saving you money and valuable resources; however, these are provided on a first-come first-serve basis.

For more information or click on the links below. https://socalwatersmart.com



Community Involvement Opportunity

In our ongoing efforts to engage with the local community members, the District has assembled three committees that meet monthly. These committees are a vital part of the District's continued The success. committee members report directly to the Board of Directors to make suggestions and offer valuable input on our day-to-day operations.

Being a part of the committee allows you the opportunity to play an active role in Budget and Finance, Engineering and Operations, or Customer Service and Communications. We currently have openings on all three of these committees.

If you are interested and want to hear more about any of these committees, please join us at our committee meetings.

The meeting calendar can be found on our website at www.rainbowmwd.com/meetings or contact Dawn Washburn at (760) 728-1178 ext. 129 or by email at dwashburn@rainbowmwd.com.

We hope to see you at our next meeting.



Special Agricultural Rate Program Enrollment Reminder

The District encourages you to apply for the new PSAWR program as soon as possible. To find out more about this agricultural water user program, please go to our home page at www.rainbowmwd.com.

Please keep in mind, by June 30, 2021, all customers receiving the PSAWR program rate must be in one of these four eligibility programs:

- San Diego Growers List Pesticide Use
- Active Certified Producers Certificate County of San Diego Organic
- Producers United States Department of Agriculture
- San Diego Regional Water Quality Control Board General Agricultural Order Enrollment Program

To get more details on the new program and determine if you may qualify or have any additional questions, please contact us. We are happy to assist you with the process.

District Office Reopening

As the State continues to evaluate and administer new guidelines for the opening of businesses around the county, we anticipate the reopening of the district office to the public June 15, 2021.

The District continues to closely monitor events and public health recommendations surrounding the spread of COVID-19. We will keep you abreast of our ongoing protective measures to ensure public health and safety.

Current regulations regarding public gatherings are limited therefore our Board and Committee meetings will not be open to the public for in-person attendance.

